Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

March 28, 2011

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 28th day of March 2011, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR
Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS
Rick Hosea, Holly Lieberenz, John Hollingsworth, Marvin Hendrix and Dick Faxon
CITY ATTORNEY

William Wepfer, City Attorney
SPECIAL GUESTS

Ray Anzaldua and David Flinn, Ferris and Flinn LLC
1) CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
Ray Anzaldua gave a brief introduction of himself. 
4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 2/28/11 Regular Meeting.
A copy of the minutes (copy attached) from the 2/28/11 Regular Meeting were given to the Council for review.
Councilman Hollingsworth made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
5) DISCUSSION HELD ON WATER PRESSURE PROBLEM

Councilman Faxon expressed concern over the action that was taken by the Council at the last meeting 
(2/28/11).  It was his opinion that the action taken at that time reversed the previous decision that was made 
at a previous meeting and was directly opposite of the Committee’s recommendation. He explained that the 
Council made a decision at the last meeting to adopt the backflow program, add a booster pump and 
build a water tower. His greatest concern was that there was a commitment made to spend 
approximately $1.5 million to build a water tower without a plan on how to pay this amount.  He stated 
that his calculations reveal that such an expense would result in a water rate increase of approximately 
40%. 

Councilman Hollingsworth asked that Mr. David Flinn go over what has been done in response to the 


concerns of non-compliance expressed by TCEQ.


Mr. Flinn explained that the City of Palm Valley must adopt and enforce a backflow/cross-connection 
control program.  The estimated cost to complete this program is $62,000.  Mr. Flinn reviewed the options 
to address low water system pressure that have been presented to the Council for consideration to address 
compliance with the TCEQ required minimum water system pressure of 35 point per square inch (psi) for  
normal conditions and 20 psi for fire flow conditions.

Mr. Flinn also explained to the Council the Customer Service Inspection mandate associated with the 
backflow control program


Mr. Flinn discussed the Harlingen Waterworks System’s involvement and commented that HWWS is trying 
to help the City of Palm Valley accomplish the water pressure issue but not without the City of Palm Valley 
presenting a letter to TCEQ stating what it will do to comply and also if TCEQ will accept the options that 
the City of Palm Valley has approved.


Brief discussion was held on the loan from the Texas Water Development Board  and Mr. Flinn pointed out, 
for clarification, that the City has not actually applied for the loan.  He merely submitted notification 
to get on the list for consideration.  It is not 
a commitment of any kind.  He explained that grants are 
normally awarded to low income communities and some of the agencies that could be involved would be 
the Bureau of Reclamation, the Texas Water Development Board but priorities are usually given to 
low income communities.


A list of the Options 1- 4 was distributed to the Council and is attached herewith.


Mr. Flinn elaborated further on Option #3 which the Council approved at the last meeting and stated that his 
option addresses the issue of the low water pressure.

 
Councilman Faxon stated that his calculations were incorrect and based on the explanation given by Mr. 
Flinn the water rate increase would only be about 30%

In conclusion Mr. Flinn commented that the City is responsible to comply with TCEQ requirements because 
the City has its own water system.

At this time some discussion followed on the wording on the agenda that did not allow for any action to be 
taken on this item.  Councilman Faxon referred to his memo in the agenda binder which referred to 
consideration of the item again.  Becky Grayson pointed out that action on this item could only be placed on 
the agenda by those who voted for the item at the last meeting.  Bill Wepfer further explained how an item 
could be placed on the agenda again.  


Councilman Hosea indicated that at the last meeting the motion was made to adopt Option #3.


Councilman Faxon asked for action on this item.  It was explained that this item as noted on the agenda did 
not call for any action, only discussion.


Confusion arose over the motion made at the previous meeting and whether action could be taken today.  
Mr. Wepfer explained that any action could be placed on a future (next) agenda

6)
LIST OF MISCELLANEOUS EQUIPMENT AS SURPLUS APPROVED

A list of surplus property was included in the agenda packet and is attached herewith.


Councilman Hosea made a motion to declare the list as surplus and sell the items as provided in the packet.  
Councilwoman Lieberenz 
seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.

7)
ACTION TAKEN ON NOTICE OF ELECTION AND SETTING TWO DAYS FOR OFFICE TO 
BE OPEN 12 HOURS FOR EARLY VOTING

Councilman Hollingsworth made a motion to approve the Notice of Election. (copy attached)  Councilman 
Faxon seconded 
the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.

8)
ACTION TAKEN ON PROPOSAL FROM PSI FOR YEARLY TESTING SERVICES REQUIRED 
FOR  WASTE WATER PERMIT

Becky Grayson stated that this is a budgeted item but because it is a contract, it requires Council approval.


Councilman Faxon made a motion to approve the proposal (copy attached) from PSI for yearly testing.  
Councilman Hosea seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
9)
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION ON:

A. MONTHLY POLICE REPORT – JANUARY 2011
B. MUNICIPAL COURT REPORT – JANUARY 2011

Chief A.R. Garcia reviewed his report (copies attached) with the Council.
Councilman Hollingsworth asked that additional surveillance be provided to Palm Valley East and commented that doing surveillance slowly is the proper way to do it.

Minor discussion followed on the municipal court report.

Councilman Hosea made the motion for approval of the reports (copies attached) and was seconded by Councilman Hollingsworth.

Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
10)
CHECK LISTING AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY 
AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR FEBRUARY 2011
A copy of the monthly financial report (copies attached) for the City of Palm Valley and the Water Service for February  2011 was given to the Council for review. 

Councilman Hosea made the motion for approval of the check listings and monthly financial reports. The motion was seconded by Councilman Hendrix.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.

11)
INVESTMENT REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND PALM VALLEY WATER 
SERVICES FOR FEBRUARY 2011
The Investment Reports for February 2011 for the City of Palm Valley and Palm Valley Water Services (copies attached) were given to the Council for review.
Councilman Faxon made the motion for approval and was seconded by Councilman Hosea.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
12)
PURCHASE REQUESTS
There were no purchase requests at this time.
13)
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Monday, April 25, 2011 at 1:30 p.m.
14)
ADJOURN

The meeting adjourned at 2:35 p.m. upon a motion by Councilman Hosea and seconded by Councilwoman Lieberenz.
______________________________________




Dean Hall







Mayor
______________________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino
City Secretary
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